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SOUTHERN DISTRICT OF INDIANA 

 
 
 
 
 

NEW ELECTRONIC DEVICES SECURITY POLICY AT COURTHOUSES 
 

 
The District Court has issued a General Order governing Courthouse security.  That order 
sets a new policy, effective August 2nd, concerning the security of electronic devices (cell 
phones, laptops, etc.) brought to the Courthouse. Specifically, most visitors will be 
required to power off and secure electronic devices before entering the federal 
courthouses in Indianapolis, Evansville, New Albany, and Terre Haute. 
 
The General Order can be reviewed here.  
 
The General Order lists several exemptions from the policy, including one for attorneys. For 
clarification, the exemption given to attorneys if they can establish “valid evidence of 
admission to the bar” can be satisfied by presentation of a photo ID and a state bar 
admission card.  
 
 
July 21, 2021       /s/ Kevin Dempsey  

Bankruptcy Clerk 

https://www.insd.uscourts.gov/sites/insd/files/2021.07.14%20GO-Policy%202021-19%20Electronics%20Security%20Procedures.pdf

